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HONORING LCDR DANIEL 

PROCHAZKA, USN 

HON. ROBERT J. WITTMAN 
OF VIRGINIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Thursday, December 12, 2013 

Mr. WITTMAN. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize those men and women who have 
served this great Nation with honor, men such 
as Lieutenant Commander Daniel ‘‘Prozac’’ 
Prochazka, United States Navy. 

For the past year, Lieutenant Commander 
Prochazka, a proud naval aviator and grad-
uate of Georgia Tech, served on my staff as 
a Congressional Defense Fellow. During his 
assignment, he served as a senior member of 
my staff responsible for defense, veterans, for-
eign affairs and intelligence matters. Lieuten-
ant Commander Prochazka executed his work 
as a liaison to the constituents of the First Dis-
trict and the numerous defense installations in 
the First District with distinction. Furthermore, 
he provided exceptional support to me as my 
staff liaison to the House Armed Services 
Committee in my role as a Subcommittee 
Chairman and as the Co-Chair of the Con-
gressional Shipbuilding Caucus. 

Lieutenant Commander Prochazka directly 
contributed to my goal of providing excellent 
constituent service to the people of the First 
District. He was responsible for bringing nu-
merous constituent inquiries to a successful 
conclusion and he was able to leverage his 
personal and operational experience to re-
spond to the most challenging inquiries. 

In addition to his efforts on behalf of the 
First District, Lieutenant Commander 
Prochazka took on projects with regional, state 
and national implications, demonstrating his 
ability to view a challenge from many angles 
and develop innovative solutions often requir-
ing collaboration across many levels of gov-
ernment. 

Lieutenant Commander Prochazka’s work 
ethic, duty to mission, and commitment to 
servant leadership is without equal. I believe 
that his personal drive to achieve excellence 
in his work has and will set a very high stand-
ard for his peers. 

I would also like to thank Lieutenant Com-
mander Prochazka for the service and sac-
rifice he has made, and continues to make, for 
our Nation and our great Navy. His keen 
sense of honor, impeccable integrity, bound-
less work ethic, and loyal devotion to duty 
earned him the respect and admiration of my 
staff and the First District of Virginia. After 
spending the last 12 years as an E–2C Hawk-
eye pilot in Japan and Virginia and completing 
eight deployments, which included flying com-
bat support missions over Iraq and Afghani-
stan, Lieutenant Commander Prochazka and 
his family are headed to Norfolk, VA where he 
will become the Executive Officer of VAW– 
125, the ‘‘Tiger Tails.’’ Lieutenant Commander 
Prochazka, who has been selected for the 
rank of Commander, will return to sea and to 
leading Sailors as he goes back into harm’s 
way to execute his trade as naval aviator in 
the service of this great Nation, flying the new 
E–2D Hawkeye. I have no doubt that Lieuten-
ant Commander Prochazka will continue to 
serve the United States Navy honorably and 
with distinction. 

I wish him, his wife Jen, and his daughter 
Amelia the best of luck as they continue their 
journey together as a Navy family. It was an 
honor and a pleasure having him serve on my 
staff. We all can sleep soundly at night know-
ing that men and women like Lieutenant Com-
mander Dan Prochazka are members of our 
all-volunteer force and they stand ready to de-
fend our country and take the fight to our en-
emies; far away from their families and the 
comforts of the United States of America. 

Lieutenant Commander Prochazka, thank 
you. Best of luck to you and God bless you, 
your family, and all the Sailors you are 
charged with leading. Fair winds and following 
seas. 

f 

TRADE AND ENVIRONMENT 
ENFORCEMENT ACT 

HON. EARL BLUMENAUER 
OF OREGON 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Thursday, December 12, 2013 

Mr. BLUMENAUER. Mr. Speaker, today I in-
troduced the Trade and Environment Enforce-
ment Act, also known as the Green 301 Act. 
Green 301 expands the Section 301 provi-
sions of the Trade Act of 1974 to encompass 
environmental effects. It provides tools to help 
prevent practices by other countries that 
cause negative environmental impacts to 
human, animal, or plant life or health, or to 
prevent the conservation of exhaustible natural 
resources domestically or internationally. 

The United States has helped to create the 
largest trade network the world has ever seen. 
As we leverage our commercial influence in 
the global economy, we can also ensure the 
countries we are doing business with are ad-
hering to basic environmental standards. 

Green 301 would allow the U.S. government 
to impose penalties, including the increase of 
tariffs, on countries that: fail to effectively en-
force the environmental laws of a foreign 
country; waived or otherwise derogated from 
the environmental laws of a foreign country or 
weakened the protections afforded by such 
laws; fail to provide for judicial or administra-
tive proceedings giving access to remedies for 
violations of the environmental laws of a for-
eign country; fail to provide appropriate and 
effective sanctions or remedies for violations 
of the environmental laws of a foreign country; 
or fail to effectively enforce environmental 
commitments in agreements to which a foreign 
country and the United States are a Party. 

The promise of an open, mutually beneficial 
trade relationship with the U.S. is both a carrot 
and a stick. Green 301 lets our trade partners 
know that, not only does the United States ex-
pect our partners to adhere to environmental 
agreements, but now there could be serious 
economic penalties for countries that don’t 
hold up their end of the bargain. 

My support for international trade agree-
ments has always been predicated on the no-
tion that agreements establish a fair, rules- 
based trading regime. The economy of my 
state is heavily trade-dependent. Oregon’s 
iconic brands would not exist without strong 
international trading relationships. Oregon’s 
largest private employer, Intel, is a product of 
the international market for high-tech products. 

Oregon and other states are greatly dis-
advantaged when our trading partners dero-
gate from their environmental laws, which pro-
vide them with an unfair advantage and under-
cuts U.S. companies, which operate under our 
own strong environmental protections. I look 
forward to working with my colleagues to en-
sure that trade remains free and open, but, in 
incorporating environmental and labor protec-
tions, also meets basic expectations of fair-
ness. 

f 

OUR UNCONSCIONABLE NATIONAL 
DEBT 

HON. MIKE COFFMAN 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, December 12, 2013 

Mr. COFFMAN. Mr. Speaker, on January 
20, 2009, the day President Obama took of-
fice, the national debt was 
$10,626,877,048,913.08. 

Today, it is $17,222,454,811,203.79. We’ve 
added $6,595,577,762,290.71 to our debt in 4 
years. This is $6.5 trillion in debt our nation, 
our economy, and our children could have 
avoided with a balanced budget amendment. 

f 

TO COMMEMORATE THE 75TH AN-
NIVERSARY OF THE NATIONAL 
INDUSTRIES FOR THE BLIND 

HON. PATRICK T. McHENRY 
OF NORTH CAROLINA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, December 12, 2013 

Mr. MCHENRY. Mr. Speaker, I speak today 
to recognize and celebrate the 75th anniver-
sary of the National Industries for the Blind 
(NIB). It was seventy-five years ago when the 
Wagner-O’Day Act originally helped spur the 
creation of NIB, whose mission is to enhance 
economic and personal independence for the 
blind and visually impaired. Each day NIB up-
holds its mission by relentlessly creating, sus-
taining, and improving employment opportuni-
ties for those who it serves. 

To best meet its objectives, the NIB collabo-
rates with over ninety-one associated nonprofit 
agencies—based in thirty-five states and 
home to more than two hundred and fifty loca-
tions—which includes the Winston-Salem In-
dustries for the Blind, IFB, located in North 
Carolina. 

In August of this year, I had the pleasure of 
being invited to visit the Winston-Salem Indus-
tries for the Blind in Asheville, NC. During my 
tour, I was fortunate to learn that the facility’s 
state-of-the-art cutting and ultra-sonic welding 
capabilities enable workers to compete for 
new, complex commercial and government op-
portunities. More impressive was the con-
fidence and independence that Asheville’s 
first-rate facility brought to its workforce—com-
prised of more than fifty individuals who are 
either blind or visually impaired—that has 
earned competitive contracts with our U.S. 
military and internationally-recognized achieve-
ments in quality control. 

In the last few years, IFB has employed 
over three hundred blind and visually impaired 
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